
 

Meeting Minutes 
May 25, 2010 

 
 

In Attendance: 
Members: John Meade, Frederick Komenda, Steven Swain, Guile Wood 
Staff: Eric Shufelt, Marina Manager; Joe Gibbs, Mooring Officer 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER:  
  Chairman John Meade called the meeting to order at 7:00pm 
 
II. MINUTES: 
  Motion was made and approved to accept the minutes of April 27, 2010 
 
III.       NOTICES OF INTENT (NOI): 
   Blakely/Baker 250 Windswept Pier Revision – No objections 
 
IV. MOORING APPEALS: 
  None. 
 
V. OLD BUSINES:  

 Ordinance/Regulations updates – Changing the deadline for Marina 
and Mooring waitlists. 

 Barnstable Harbor Update – There are 4 vacancies above the 4 already 
filled by charter boats. There have been 2 slips issued to date out of 
the 4 available. Construction update meetings are every Friday at 8am 
at the Dolphin  Restaurant – public is welcome. There is no trailer 
parking on the west side. This summer the only trailer parking at 
Barnstable Harbor is at Blish Point. Updates on Barnstable Harbor are 
posted on the Town’s website. 

 Mooring Waitlists – The end of April, 219 letters were sent to people 
on 14 of our 22 mooring waitlists offering the possibility of a mooring 
with a response deadline of May 14 to express interest with an 
additional 2 weeks to get the paperwork in order and processed. More 
letters were sent out than we have available moorings due to passing.   

 
VI. NEW BUSINESS: 
  Centerville River Parking Proposal - Recommending that Engineering Dept. 
  take a look at the area and offer suggestions.      
                                                                                                   
VII. CORRESPONDENCE:  
   Open meeting law information from the Town Clerk was handed out to the 
  Committee. 
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VIII.    HARBORMASTER REPORT:  
  Eric Shufelt reported that Bismore grant piles are in, Conservation Commission approved to 
 have trees removed at the Marina at Prince Cove and a bulkhead survey has been done at there.  
 
  Joe Gibbs reported that there are jobs still available and are posted through Human Resources 
 and is online. Shore side Pumpout stations at Barnstable Harbor and Bismore are operating. Pumpout 
 boats will be going in the water any day now. With the exception of North Bay and Lake Wequaquet, 
 all of the speed buoys are in. There are 97 people who have not renewed their mooring permits of 
 which 24 have notified the office that they have given them up, 35 are in fresh water areas and/or non-
 designated areas.  
 
IX. ADJOURNMENT:  
 The meeting adjourned at 8:26pm. 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mary McGaughey 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 

Next Meeting: 
June 22, 2010 @8pm 

Town Hall – Selectman’s Conference Room     
 
   

 


